# STUDENT NEWSLETTER

### 17<sup>th</sup> November, 2016

This year has been magnificent, but it is sadly coming to an end. Some of us are leaving, some of us are commencing school for the first time, but all of us are continuing our journey of learning. As a school captain we have had a lovely year and would love to thank the teachers for all their hard works and efforts.

Many people do not get to witness the daily passage, so we have provided this for our readers.

#### Reading 1, Titus 2:1-8, 11-14

- 1 It is for you, then, to preach the behaviour which goes with healthy doctrine.
- 2 Older men should be reserved, dignified, moderate, sound in faith and love and perseverance.
- 3 Similarly, older women should behave as befits religious people, with no scandal-mongering and no addiction to wine -- they must be the teachers of right behaviour
- 4 and show younger women how they should love their husbands and love their children.
- bow they must be sensible and chaste, and how to work in their homes, and be gentle, and obey their husbands, so that the message of God is not disgraced.
- 6 Similarly, urge younger men to be moderate in everything that they do,
- 7 and you yourself set an example of good works, by sincerity and earnestness, when you are teaching, and by a message sound and irreproachable
- 8 so that any opponent will be at a loss, with no accusation to make against us.
- 11 You see, God's grace has been revealed to save the whole human race;
- 12 it has taught us that we should give up everything contrary to true religion and all our worldly passions; we must be self-restrained and live upright and religious lives in this present world,
- waiting in hope for the blessing which will come with the appearing of the glory of our great God and Saviour Christ Jesus.
- 14 He offered himself for us in order to ransom us from all our faults and to purify a people to be his very own and eager to do good.

God bless the school and everyone. We pray for you as you prepare for the Advent season.

# Safe & Caring Hands @ CTK Lucy & Kayla



# All Souls Day Jonathan and Antonia

All Souls Day is a traditional celebration. It is celebrated in western christianity on the 2nd of November. We challenge everyone to pray for those who are in purgatory, so they can be washed of their sins on this day.

Merciful Father,
hear our prayer
and console us.
As we renew
our faith in Your Son,
whom You raised from the dead,
strengthen our hope
that all our departed brothers and sisters
will share in His resurrection,
who lives and reigns
with You and the Holy Spirit,
one God, for ever and ever. Amen

http://www.churchyear.net/allsoulsprayers.html

Please include prayer throughout this time for those of your friends and family who are faithfully departed.

## AFL - Newsletter Jayden, Adam, Blake and Thomas



Over the last few weeks, every Wednesday afternoon there has been an action packed and fun filled AFL program called Auskick.

Where: CTK oval Time: 3:15 - 4:15pm

The students attending from Kindergarten to Year 6 have had an opportunity to practice their skills, show off to their friends and most importantly, have fun.

This fun programme is held on the CTK oval and we are looking forward to our last session, next Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> November.

Many students have already tried out the program, and personally we think it's great for all ages!







#### **MERCY VISIT**

During Term 4, groups of Year Six students have been going on a Mercy Adventure visiting the ARK Aged Care Facility to listen and nurture the elderly.

Last Thursday, twelve of our Year 6 classmates went to the Ark Nursing Home to celebrate the Jubilee Year of Mercy.

We all had such great fun talking and interacting with the patients. This was a great experience and the patients all loved to talk and play.

- It was quite confronting at first but then I got to know the patients and it turns out it was really lovely and they just wanted to talk ~ Juliette
- The patients were participating in activities they enjoy and the best thing was seeing the smile on their faces and making them laugh ~ Jonathan

We all had such a lovely time interacting and communicating with the patients. We really enjoyed listening to their amazing stories.

We can't wait to spend the next three weeks in solidarity with the elderly in our community.

#### **Touch Gala Day**

On the last day of Term 3, Stage 3 attended the touch football gala day.

Congratulations to the Girls Stage 3 team who finished undefeated.

Every team tried their best and it was a great job by all students to ensure they represented the school proudly.

### **League Tag Gala Day**

The League Tag Gala day was a huge success.

CTK had 6 teams with 2 undefeated, (Year 6 boys team and the Stage 3 girls team).

There was 75 children from our school attending the gala day.

It was so good seeing our peers come together for a fun filled day of sport.

# Remembrance Day Mia G



On the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month holds a special significance in the post-war years. The guns of the Western Front fell silent after more than four years of continuous warfare. The moment when hostilities ceased on the Western Front became commonly associated with the remembrance of those who had died in the war.

This first modern world conflict had brought about the mobilisation of over 70 million people and left 9 to 13 million dead. We remember those who fought for us on this special day.

Christ The King held a ceremony last Friday in the church. Year 3 led this ceremony and did a fantastic job ensuring we remembered those who have made the ultimate sacrifice in war. We listened to the last post played by Anthony from Year 6 and Mr Lavis.

The ceremony was concluded with a minute of silence, remembering those who fought for us.

Lest we forget